
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 22, 2023 
 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner, 
  
I am requesting that my February 21, 2023 letter, requesting to push out the Step 1 hearing, be 
treated as confidential as there is information within that I do not wish to be public. 
 
Respectfully, 
  
Karen Steele 
Intervenor 
  
 


